

Card of Thanks

The family of Ray Cook wish to express our appreciation to relatives and friends for their kindness, generosity and concern shown to us in this very difficult time. We thank you for your telephone calls, visits, cards, flowers, fruit baskets etc. received during his illness. We appreciated the special care and compassion Ray received from Doctors and nursing staff at McKellar Hospital, Dr. Raczycki and nursing staff at McCausland Hospital. We are grateful to Rev. Bob Elkin for all his visits to Ray and to the wonderful memorial service he conducted. Thank you Father Rademaker for your prayers and kind words. We wish to thank all who sent mass cards, sympathy cards, floral arrangements, donations to the St. John's Anglican Church memorial Fund, McCausland Hospital, the Cancer Society. To the UPIU Local 665, and Ray's fellow workers for their most generous donations. To all who sent food, baking and all who prepared and served the wonderful meal before the memorial service. To Mrs. Lyngel the organist and King's Funeral Home we say thank you.

Thank you everyone who came from out of town you made our burden a little easier to bear.

We express our heartfelt thanks to everyone for your compassion on the loss of a beloved husband and father.

> GOD BLESS ALL OF YOU. Pat, Ken and Kathy

Tourism and other trivial facts & figures

Did You Know???????

In December of 1960, the ski hill was opened for the first time.

In July 1961, the first electric house was built by Mr. & Mrs. Dave Gunter of Terrace Bay.

In 1967, the Centennial Fountain was erected. Amethyst, opalite, pyrolite, quartz and zinc were used to construct it.

On September 1960, the Trans-Canada highway from Sault Ste. Marie to Thunder Bay was officially opened.

In 1958 the Curling Club opened up with 75 members.

A total of 113 visitors stopped by the Terrace Bay Tourist Information Bureau during the week of July 1 to July 7, 1989.

Watch for more Trivia next week. Come and visit us at the Tourist Bureau, in the Terrace Bay Curling Club, open seven days a week from 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Rossport Derby fishing statistics

By Dave Chmara

Last year's Rossport Fish Derby saw a total of over 700 fish entered.

Of those fish, the vast majority (675) were Lake Trout. Only 33 Salmon were entered.

The Ministry of Natural Resources sampled 332 of the 675 Lake Trout, seven of the Chinook Salmon, three Rainbow Trout and one Atlantic Salmon.

Three people from the Lake Superior Fisheries Unit (LSFU) and three from the Terrace Bay District office performed the sampling procedures.

Fish from the 1988 derby were caught in Management Zones 11 west of Rossport (48 per cent), Zone 12 - south of St. Ignace Islands (18 per cent), Zone 18 the Slate Islands (28 per cent) and Zone 19 - east of the Slate Islands (five per cent).

Thirty-seven per cent of the trout caught were natives with Zone 18 (the Slate Islands) being the exception. Although more stocked fish were caught, they were generally smaller than the native fish although both native and planted fish were smaller than the previous year.

Of the trout sampled, 43 per cent were males and 57 per cent were females.

The per cent of wounded fish increased considerably from 0.8 per cent in 1987 to 4.2 per cent in

1988. The largest Lake Trout weighed 7.0 kg while two Chinook Salmon tied for first place weighing in at 6.85 kg.

Of the sampled native Lake Trout, the average fork length

was 52.4 cm (20.6 inches) and the average weight was just over 1.8 kg. Stocked Lake Trout averaged 48 cm (18.9 inches) with an average weight of slightly over 1.3

Of the Lake Trout sampled during the 1988 Rossport Fish Derby, Management Zone 12 showed the least amount of wounded fish (1.7 per cent) and Zone 19 had the most wounded fish (5.9 per cent). Zone 11 and Zone 18 had 5.6 and 3.2 per cent wounded fish respectively.

Zone 18 had the longest average length of Lake Trout of 51 cm (20.1 inches). Zone 12 was next with an average length of 50.5 cm (19.9 inches) followed by Zone 11 - 48.7 cm (19.17 inches) and Zone 19 - 47.9 cm (18.86 inches).

The largest Lake Trout was caught in Zone 12 and was 82 cm (32.3 inches). The second largest trout was caught in Zone 18 and was 76 cm (29.9 inches). The largest trout caught in Zone 11 was 68 cm (26.8 inches) and in Zone 19 the largest trout was 58 cm (22.8 inches).

Not surprisingly, the average weight of trout caught was greatest in Zone 12 (1.66 kg). Next was Zone 18 (1.63 kg) followed by Zone 11 (1.44 kg) and Zone 19 (1.29 kg).

The cost of sampling the fish came to a total of \$1.88 per sam-

Here's hoping some of these statistics, facts and figures will enhance your chances of coming up with one of the winning fish at next year's Rossport Fish Derby.

Township of Schreiber

BEAUTIFICATION CONTEST



As in previous years, there will be a beautification contest held in Schreiber. All property owners are eligible and properties will be judged before August 15, 1989.

Properties will be judged using the following guide:

1. General impression of complete property

2. Lawn condition and appearance

3. Arrangement - Placing of plants, shrubs, trees, vegetable garden, etc.

4. Use of landscape component - walks, patios, trellis, etc.

5. Building exterior condition and general appearance.

Prizes will be as follows:

I. First Prize \$100.00

2. Second Prize \$75.00

3. Third Prize \$50.00

In addition, there will be recognition of the nicest neighbourhood, by mention of the neighbourhood on a plaque hung in the Municipal Office. Please call the Office to register your neighbourhood.

REEVE AND COUNCIL, TOWNSHIP OF SCHREIBER

Memorial Service

COOK- Memorial services for Raymond Cook who died on July 2nd, 1989 following a lengthy illness were held Thursday, July 6 in St. John's Anglican Church, Schreiber with Rev. Bob Elkin officiating. Marilyn Turcotte, Ray's niece and Gail Conrad Davey read scriptures from the Bible. Mrs. Lyngel was the organist. A lunch was provided following the service by the St. John's Anglican Women.

Attending the service from out of town were Anita Potentier, Richmond B.C., Mr. & Mrs. Tom Bray of Winnipeg, Man., Marge Webster, Ray, Sadie, Michelle and Cindy Johnson, Dave Pat, Karen and Kevin Kennedy, Arnold and Doris Almos all of Thunder Bay.



Your Distance **Education Network**

Contact Nord

Votre réseau éducatif à distance

CONTACT NORTH/ CONTACT NORD PART-TIME COORDINATOR - TERRACE BAY

Contact North/Contact Nord is a new endeavor of the provincial government designed to increase educational opportunities available to residents of Northern Ontario through distance education. The network requires a part-time Site Coordinator to work out of the local access site, approximately 20 hours per week. Hours are flexible but some afternoon and evening work is required.

The Site Coordinator will assist learners in operating educational technology equipment, defining and focusing their educational needs and promoting distance in the local community, and distribute information on distance education opportunities.

Qualifications include experience using microcomputers, audiographic equipment, facsimile and teleconferencing equipment, excellent interpersonal and communication skills, and an awareness of the local community. Post-secondary training in social sciences or education would be an asset. Ability to function in both official languages would be highly desirable.

Qualified individuals are invited to submit a comprehensive resume, complete with references, to:

Staff Relations Officer Confederation College of Applied Artsand Technology P.O. Box 398 Thunder Bay, ON P7C 4W1

Equal Opportunity in Education and Employment A Smoke-Free Learning/Work Environment

NORTH OF SUPERIOR PROGRAMS Substance Abuse Workers

The North of Superior Programs invites applications for the position of Substance Abuse Workers located in Marathon, Ontario and in Red Rock, Ontario.

PURPOSE OF POSITION:

To provide professional assessment, referral and follow up services for clients, families and significant others who suffer from the effects of substance abuse. To engage in consultative and educational activities.

QUALIFICATIONS:

Applicants with academic backgrounds, related work and life experience in the field of substance abuse will be considered. Bilingualism would be an asset.

An added asset would be C.A.C. or A.I.A. accreditation and knowledge of the 12 Step Program.

Own transportation is required. Salary: \$26,650. - \$35,351.

CLOSING DATE: August 4, 1989.

Interested and qualified applicants please send resume to:

Mr. James Grant, Director Substance Abuse Program North of Superior Programs

> P.O. Box 940 Geraldton, Ontario POT 1MO